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September 28, 2005

Shawn W. Szturma

48 Maple Avenue, Unit 3

Cambridge, MA 02139

September 28, 2005
Subject:  I paid $206,000 in AMT taxes due to ISO AMT, i.e. money I never had
Dear Committee Members:
I am writing to enlist your help in fixing the Alternative Minimum Tax (AMT) law that has a number of flaws particularly, the tax laws which address Incentive Stock Options (ISOs) and tax credits which have effected me personally.  As a result of this tax regulation, I paid $206,000 in taxes on the “paper value” of the ISOs that I exercised, in other words, on money I never had.  In addition due to the tax laws regulating redemption of this tax credit, I have received $23,000 of the tax credit back, but have not been able to claim any of the credit in the last 2 years and don’t foresee this changing in the upcoming years.  I am asking that the Committee review the laws regulating the AMT taxes and the regulations on redeeming tax credits, so that I can be assured the Federal Government will be returning to me in a timely manner money that I am owed.

I work for a company, named webMethods, who has created over 1000 new jobs in the last six years of operation.  To reward and retain these employees, webMethods uses incentive stock options (ISO) very aggressively.  As an early employee of the company I received a number of stock option grants.  Unfortunately, I made the grave mistake of exercising these options in one year and selling them in another.  That action, coupled with the fact that webMethods was the #1 software initial public offering (IPO) in history, created an enormous AMT tax bill, $206,000 for my wife and I.  The tax calculation was made on the value of the stock when we exercised the stock, not when we sold it.  As a result we paid taxes on the paper value of the stock, not on money we actually ever had.  

We were able to pay our tax bill but only buy selling all the stock we had available and with all of our additional savings.  It was only due to our conservative financial disposition that we were able to pay this bill without needing to sell our home or take such drastic measures.  As you are probably aware, the AMT caused financial duress or bankrupt many individuals just like us.  You must also know that the AMT is expected to affect an increasing number of taxpayers which is of great concern to a number of other lawmakers.

We now have an overpayment that sits in an account with the US Government and as of right now we have no means at all for accessing this credit which is due to us.  The US Government is enjoying an interest free loan from us to the tune of $183,000, money we currently have no guarantee of ever receiving back.
We know it is not the intention of the US Government to tax its citizens on money it doesn’t have and then provide no method for redeeming these tax credits.  So we ask that the committee review the AMT tax provisions and insure that this tax is modified to serve the purpose originally intended, to tax the very rich.  More specifically, we ask that you change the AMT tax crediting loop hole to insure that within the next 5 years we will receive back the balance of our AMT tax credit.  Ideally we should be able to draw from this overpayment to pay our tax bill itself on an annual basis.  This is a reasonable compromise, 

Thank you for your attention.

Sincerely,
Shawn W. Szturma

